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April 25, 2018 

Beverage Associa t ion  of Vermont  

c/o Andrew MacLean  

MMR, LLC 

45 Cour t  St reet  

Montpelier , VT 05602 

 

Dear  Mr. MacLean: 

I am writ ing to thank you for  your  test imony before the Commit tee on  

Natura l Resources, F ish  and Wildlife (Commit tee) regarding S.285, an  act  rela t ing 

to universa l recycling.  The informat ion  you provided regarding a  pr iva tely-funded 

system for  the collect ion  and recycling of plast ic film was of grea t  in ter est  to the 

Commit tee.  Based on the informat ion  you provided, the Commit tee amended S.285 

to provide t ime for  the implementa t ion  and eva lua t ion  of the program to recycle 

plast ic film (plast ic film recycling program). 

 

 Specifica lly, the Commit tee amended S .285 to delay unt il J uly of 2020, the 

requirement  for  the manufacturers and dist r ibutors of beverage conta iners to collect  

and remit  to the Sta te uncla imed deposit s on  beverage conta iner  (the eschea ts).  

P r ior  to J u ly of 2020, the Commit tee encourages, the  Beverage Associa t ion  of 

Vermont  to cont inue to pursue the plast ic film recycling program.  If the plast ic film 

recycling program is successful, the Commit tee will consider  recommending repea l 

of the requirement  for  beverage manufacturers and dist r ibutors to remit  the 

eschea ts to the Sta te. 

 

 In  order  to make a  recommenda t ion  to repea l the return  of the eschea ts to 

the Sta te, the Commit tee will need informat ion  and analyses of the effect iveness of 

the plast ic film recycling program.  The Commit tee amended S .285 to require the 

Agency of Na tura l Resources to provide test imony on  or  before J anuary 30, 2019 

regarding the success of the plast ic film recycling program.   

 

 P lease coordina te with  the Agency so the Agency can  prepare an  informed 

presenta t ion  to the Commit tee in  J anuary 2019 and 2020 of it s review of the plast ic 

film recycling program.  The Agency’s input  will be in tegra l to any recommenda t ion  

of fu ture act ion  regarding the eschea ts.  In  addit ion , when test imony is scheduled 



on the plast ic film progra m, the Commit tee will invite you and par t icipants in  the 

program to test ify and provide your  input  and recommenda t ions for  the program 

and use of the eschea ts.  

 

 Thank you aga in  for  the informat ion  you provided to the Commit tee 

regarding the plast ic film recycling program.  The Commit tee believes the program 

has significant  potent ia l to remove a  substant ia l amount  of plast ic waste from 

landfills for  recycling or  repurposing.  Successful implementa t ion  of the program 

could be a  model for  a ll sta tes, and the Commit tee wishes you success. 

 

 If you  need addit ional informat ion  or  cla r ifica t ion  regarding the amendments 

to S.285 or  fu ture test imony on  the plast ic film program, please do not  hesita te to 

contact  me. 

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

David Deen Cha ir  

Commit tee on  Natura l Resources, F ish , and Wildlife 

 


